








From: Sarah Leach 

Sent: January 31, 2024 3:39 PM 

To: Lindsay Richardson 

Subject: FW: Input for East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

 
 
 
TOWN OF PELHAM CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
The information contained in this communication, including any attachments, may be confidential and is intended only 
for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged.  If the reader of this message is not the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this 
communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please 
re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy of it from your computer 

system.  Thank you. 

 

From: Kimberly Allan <kimberlyallan@hotmail.ca>  

Sent: Wednesday, January 31, 2024 3:10 PM 

To: Sarah Leach <SLeach@pelham.ca> 

Subject: Input for East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

Hello, 

 

My name is Kim Allan and I live at 1105 Balfour St., Fenwick, Ontario 

 

Re:  input for the East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

While I am in favour of growth for our community – I also want to point out a few issues that are 

currently happening, that with expansion is only going to get worse 

 

1. Traffic on Balfour street coming around from Welland Road and from Canboro Road 

direc9on.   The speed of vehicles and the vehicle parking on Balfour makes it very difficult 

currently to pull out of your driveway safely.   Calling the bilaw officers do no good.  They will 

not take ac9on on the parked vehicles nor the traffic coming around the corner or the difficulty 

seeing the corner due to the vehicles parking from my house to the corner.   Increasing homes 

with the new plan is only going to make this worse.  Welland rd and Balfour need a 3 way stop 

to ease some of these vehicles coming around the corner at the speed they currently do.   A 

9me limit for vehicles parking on Balfour needs to be installed. 

2. The water runoff coming down Balfour and out back to the pond runoff.   My backyard is 

con9nuously swamped with water from the downstream runoff.  How will the new housing 

planned for out back get the water redirected?   The building of homes in the waterway 

currently will redirect more water to the backyards on the current homes along Balfour.    

Sorry not able to a<end live, but hoping these concerns are documented for the new plan 



 

Kim Allan 

 



Amy Lagrou 

 

We moved to Fenwick when our first baby was 6 months old. We specifically chose Fenwick 

because of its small size, peacefulness and family friendly, quaint country living. If we wanted to 

have a development of hundreds of dwellings in our backyard or an apartment building only 

meters away we would have relocated to any of the already densely populated areas of 

Niagara. There are endless neighbourhoods to choose from. Plenty of other spaces with high 

density development and pavement that already fits with the character of the area. 

 

We love Fenwick for the ability to take our kids for bike rides on our quiet country road. For the 

wildlife that often strolls across our backyard. For the silence at night. For the constellations of 

stars we can view from our backyard. For our kids to grow up in fresh open air with a respect 

and appreciation for nature.  

 

Densely populating this small area of land would destroy everything we love about Fenwick. The 

wildlife will lose their home. The traffic will speed down the country roads. The light and noise 

pollution will decimate the country feel. It will not be Fenwick anymore.  

 

We can understand there is pressure for growth, expansion, development, money, and more 

more more. But we cannot understand how bringing thousands of people onto one small field 

represents anything close to balance nor protects any aspect of natural heritage and small 

village character.  

 

So here is our input, as loud as you are going to make our quiet life. NO 













From: Sarah Leach 

Sent: February 14, 2024 9:03 AM 

To: Barbara Wiens; Lindsay Richardson 

Subject: FW: East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

FYI 

 

I will circulate these to council via email. 

 

 

 
 
 
TOWN OF PELHAM CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
The information contained in this communication, including any attachments, may be confidential and is intended only 
for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged.  If the reader of this message is not the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this 
communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please 
re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy of it from your computer 

system.  Thank you. 

 

From: Andrew Reynolds <andrewreynolds2007@gmail.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2024 5:20 PM 

To: Sarah Leach <SLeach@pelham.ca> 

Subject: East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

Hello: 

 

I am taking this opportunity to provide comments on the East 

Fenwick secondary plan.  I went on the website and there were 

not many details on the plan.  Therefore, my comments are 

rather general in nature. 

 

Things I am in favor of:  I have no issue with such things as 

improving infrastructure such as road quality, addition of 

sidewalks where necessary, etc.  



 

Things I am against:  I am most definitely not in favor of more 

housing.  I drove around the perimeter of the area delineated 

on the map provided, and also made use of Google Earth.  Most 

of the roads, if not all, are fully-populated by housing 

already.  The map indicates areas along the north side of 

Welland Rd. that do not contain housing.  However, these 

properties appear to be used for agriculture and I would 

support their continued use as such.  Similarly, a parcel along 

the south of Memorial Drive is used for agriculture and it would 

be most disappointing if this was used for housing 

construction.  Other properties are wooded and need to be 

conserved and not destroyed by houses. 

 

Addition of housing in a relatively small area such as East 

Fenwick will add to traffic density problems.  This could 

increase road maintenance costs and could drive up property 

taxes.  It could also exacerbate safety concerns and create a 

need for more sidewalks, speed bumps, etc. Most people living 

in Fenwick are here to enjoy and appreciate the rural 

atmosphere, and it should not be ruined by high-density 

housing.  

 

Yes to conservation and agriculture!  No to houses!  No to 

increased urbanization! 

 

Andy Reynolds  
 

--  

Dr. Andrew G. Reynolds 

Professor of Viticulture (retired) 



Adjunct Professor, University of Guelph & University of Waterloo 

Viticulture Consultant; Writer; Editor 

613 Memorial Drive, Fenwick, Ontario, Canada L0S1C0 

905-892-7583 

andrewreynolds2007@gmail.com 



From: Sarah Leach 

Sent: February 7, 2024 9:08 AM 

To: Lindsay Richardson; Barbara Wiens 

Subject: FW: Response to East Fenwick 

 

FYI 

 

 

 
 
 
TOWN OF PELHAM CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
The information contained in this communication, including any attachments, may be confidential and is intended only 
for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged.  If the reader of this message is not the 
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this 
communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please 
re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy of it from your computer 

system.  Thank you. 

 

From: Sherry Rusin <sherryrusin@gmail.com>  

Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2024 8:41 PM 

To: Sarah Leach <SLeach@pelham.ca> 

Subject: Response to East Fenwick 

 

Hello Sarah, 

 

Hopefully, this can be added to the table: 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to express my thoughts and concerns regarding East Fenwick. I have been 

approached by a few people who are concerned about how the drainage will be affected in these areas. 

We do know that, all over the Niagara Region, there is flooding happening, and we also know we can not 

predict what Mother Nature is going to throw our way, The best thing we, as a town, can do is try to 

formulate a plan based on historical risks and knowledge of our changing climate patterns. This is not an 

easy task and not something we can ever get perfect. But, being well prepared and having good plans in 

place is the best we can do to ensure as little property damage as possible. With this being said, what 

can do? We can learn from mistakes that have been made in other places. My question to town staff 

and the developers is this. What are you going to do to ensure that the problems that have come up 

with "Cherry Ridge and the Kenan Drain", " Martha Court and Disher Drain", "East Fonthill ponds" and 

also "the Farr Road" areas are NOT going to happen again in the new "East Fenwick " area? 

 

 

Thank you for your time, 

 



Sherry Rusin 



From: anthony.annunziata@icloud.com 

Sent: February 9, 2024 1:41 PM 

To: Sarah Leach; Lindsay Richardson; clerks pelham 

Cc: clerk@pelham.ca 

Subject: Comments re: East Fenwick Secondary Plan 

 

To all that are addressed in this email: 

 

My name is Anthony Annunziata.  I reside in Fenwick at 1284 Cream Street.  I wish to voice my 

concerns and objection to portions of the East Fenwick Secondary Plan.  Specifically my concern 

with the zoning provision of application higher intensification on the Southwest Corner of Cream 

Street and Canboro Road.  This intensification to medium or high density residential is not 

consistent with the profile of the existing homes within 300 metre of the proposed area.  This area is 

also in conflict with the heritage study provided and its proximity to environmental protected area 

and watershed area. 

 

I would like the area to reduce the intensification proposed in the Secondary plan to reflect 

residential profile that is consistent with the single detached homes that lie within 300 meters of 

this corner. 

 

Could you please also provide for me all public declarations of Conflict of Interest for the East 

Fenwick Secondary Plan from any councillors or Town of Pelham staff between 2017 and present in 

the development of this plan.   

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Anthony Annunziata 

1284 Cream Street 

Fenwick, Ontario 

L0S1C0 



From: BERT NAUTA <bnauta@cogeco.ca> 

Sent: February 11, 2024 6:50 PM 

To: William Tigert; Sarah Leach; Lindsay Richardson 

Subject: East Fenwick Secondary Plan Hearing February 14, 2024 5:30 pm 

Attachments: IMG_1994.JPG; IMG_5635.JPG; IMG_5615.JPG 

 

We, Bert and Cynthia Nauta, the residents of 676 Welland Road in Fenwick, respectfully 
would like to submit our concerns of the Proposed East Fenwick Secondary Plan. 
As residents of the property south of the proposed future development, we are very 
concerned with the direct impacts this development would pose on our property during 
all stages of construction. Our major concerns are as follows: 
  
* Surface water run off and possible flooding during and after construction 
* Increased ground water levels and flows impacting existing homes south of Welland 
Road 
* Overwhelming strain on sump pumps (all residents south of this development on 
Welland Road have sump pumps due to high water table already in existence) 
* Financial impacts of sewer and water installations on Welland Road that may be billed 
to existing homeowners on Welland Road 
  
During construction of the Woodlands subdivision (Balfour Street), we endured extreme 
surface water flooding of our property on several occasions and are very concerned this 
proposed development would have greater impact to our property. (Please see attached 
photos of the flooding that occurred and others are available).  
  
As residents and tax payers of the Town of Pelham for the past 22 years, we are not in 
favour of this development plan. 
  
Bert and Cynthia Nauta 
676 Welland Road 
Fenwick 
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